
        Maysville, Mo. 

October 16, 2017 

 

 

 

Meeting of the DeKalb County Commission 

Commissioner’s Room 1 p.m. 

 

Presiding Commissioner, Harold Allison, East District Commissioner Garry McFee, West District Commissioner Kyle 

White and County Clerk, Melissa Meek.   

 

East District Commissioner, Garry McFee made the motion to accept the minutes for the October 10
th

 meeting with West 

District Commissioner, Kyle White making the second. Motion carried.   

 

County Clerk, Melissa Meek presented the paperwork from The Senior Citizens Tax Board of DeKalb County where 

they have approved Peggy Harwood as a member of their board. She has agreed to fulfill the term and position of 

treasurer held by Illah Marie Pulley. West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to accept the Tax Boards 

approval with East District Commissioner, Garry McFee making the second. Motion carried.  The Commission thanks 

Mrs. Harwood for her willingness to serve on this board and hold the position of treasurer. 

 

Gary Dixon of the Maysville Baptist Church requests the approval from the Commission to hold Pray Across America 

on October 30 from 1 p.m. until 2 p.m. on the Courthouse Lawn. The Commission approved request. 

 

The Commission has requested  County Clerk, Melissa Meek obtain bids for carpet to be installed in the Courtroom.  

 

Melissa advised that the census at Sunset home was down this month. 

 

Road & Bridge Supervisor, Bill Gray met with the Commission to discuss the bridge on water street, culverts, rock and 

work for next year. The Commission approved the engineering study from Veenstra & Kimm concerning the bridge on 

Water St. 

 

The Commission met with Rebecca Thacker of MOKAN for Hazard Mitigation. Rebecca also discussed transportation 

needs with the TAC Committee and Commission. The TAC Committee meets quarterly and gives wants and needs of 

transportation priorities to MOKAN and MOKAN relays this information on to MODOT. Currently the I-35 Hwy 36 

junction is of high priority for all involved. The curve at Osborn was to have been completed in 2017 but now has been 

pushed back to 2018 due to funding. Other areas of concern are O, H, W and 33 Highways. The Commission thanks 

Rebecca for taking their concerns back to MODOT for review. 

 

Melissa Meek advised that another City may want to join the emergency notification system that the County has in place. 

The cost for anyone wanting to do this is $500.00 for the first year and $1000.00 for every year after. The cost is a flat 

rate not based on patron usage. 

 

Accounts payable were reviewed and approved per the Commission.  

 

Assessor Tanya Zimmerman discussed GIS with the Commission and the selling of subscriptions to abstractors. The cost 

is yet to be determined nor what fund these monies would go into. More information will need to be gathered.  

 

County Clerk, Melissa Meek, Road & Bridge Supervisor, Bill Gray and East District Commissioner, Garry McFee will 

sit on the Transportation Action Committee with MOKAN and David Farr and Assessor Tanya Zimmerman will sit on 

the MOKAN Regional Council Committee.  

 

District Commissioner, Garry McFee made the motion to adjourn with Presiding Commissioner, Harold Allison making 

the second. Motion carried.  

 

 

Meeting adjourned until October 23, 2017. 

 


